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NEW MA LAW REQUIRES NOTICE TO EMPLOYEES ABOUT THE ADDITION OF NEGATIVE INFORMATION TO THEIR 
PERSONNEL RECORDS 

written by Lyndsey M. Kruzer 

Buried in the newly-enacted Massachusetts Economic Development Reorganization law is a significant change to the state 

law regarding employee personnel records. The new law requires employers to give notice to employees when certain 

information is added to their personnel records. Employers must notify an employee within ten days of adding any 

information that has been used or may be used in the future to negatively affect “the employee’s qualification for 

employment, promotion, transfer, additional compensation or the possibility that the employee will by subject to disciplinary 

action.” 

This new notice requirement is effective immediately, meaning that employers must now notify employees whenever 

potentially negative information is added to their personnel records. The penalties for an employer’s non-compliance with the 

personnel records law remain unchanged. The Attorney General is empowered to enforce the law, and an employer that 

violates it may be subject to a fine of at least $500 and not more than $2500. 

Further, the new law limits how often an employee may review his or her personnel records. The Massachusetts personnel 

records law has long permitted an employee to view upon request his or her personnel record. The new law leaves 

unchanged an employer’s obligation to provide a review within five business days of such a request. However, it states that 

the employer does not have to permit more than two separate reviews of the personnel records in a calendar year. Note that 

the employer’s notification to the employee that it has placed negative information in the records does not count toward the 

two annual reviews. 
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